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RSIPF Crime Prevention Department thanks Honiara residents 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) National Crime Prevention Department 
wishes to acknowledge the mutual relationship created between all the settlements in and 
around Honiara as a way forward for peace and prosperity for the country’s capital city. The 
same acknowledgement goes to all the hard working crime prevention committee members 
throughout the nation 

Director of the National Crime Department Superintended Solomon Sisimia says, “I would 
like to thank all Honiara residents and other urban centers for cooperating with your police 
resulting in the peace and prosperity in our city during the 36 hours lock down period last 
week.” 

“For Honiara city, the partnership was manifested through the good behavior of members of 
the community during the lockdown period resulting in no major incident. Polis blo u will 
continue to engage with the communities through dialogue and partnership engagements.” 

“The RSIPF once again appeals to all the communities in and around Honiara city and 
throughout the nation to surrender all illegal kwaso cooking equipment to the police as a 
way forward for peace and harmony among our communities. Let us all follow the examples 
of both the Taba’a and Burns Creek Mosquito communities in Honiara who recently 
surrendered kwaso cooking equipment to the police. This action can only be for the 
betterment of our children, women and everybody,” says National Crime Prevention 
Department Director Superintendent Sisimia.  

 

//End// 

 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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